
PUBLIC NOTICE 
OC COMMUNITY RESOURCES 

Substantial Amendments to FY 2019-20 Annual Action Plan and FY 2020-24 
Consolidated Plan including the FY2020-2021 Annual Action Plan 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Orange County has Amendments to FY 

2019-20 Annual Action Plan, FY 2020-21 Annual Action Plan and FY 2020-24 
Consolidated Plan moving CDBG-CV3 funds from FY2020-21 Annual Action plan to 

FY2019-20 Action Plan with no change in funding amounts or use 
 
 
This  public notice will be authorizing OC Community Resources to submit amended, FY 2019-20 Annual Action Plan, FY 
2020-24 Consolidated Plan and the FY 2020-21 Annual Action Plan to HUD, will support the utilization of Federal 
CARES Act funding for housing and community development activities related to COVID-19. 

 

Amendment:  The County of Orange has been allocated $3,784,847 in CDBG-CV3 CARES Act funding in the 3rd round 
of  funding.  The County is now required to move these funds from the FY 2020-21 Annual Action Plan to the FY 2019-
20 Annual Action plan for activities noticed in the original published substantial amendment to the FY 2020-21 Annual 
Action Plan.  The following is the allocation of funds, $607,665 for administration, $1,215,329 to be utilized for  temporary 
rental assistance to help respond, prevent and recover from the COVID-19 pandemic and $1,215,329 allocated as 
follows: $810,218  for implementation of interim housing at two Project Homekey sites in Stanton and $405,111 for an 
emergency shelter located in Laguna Beach, an urban county city that responds to the coronavirus on a regional basis.  
Additionally, $746,524 is allocated to two metropolitan cities of Yorba Linda and Placentia to be used for small business 
relief  to prepare, respond and recover from the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 

All persons either favoring or opposing the substantial amendment, are invited to present their views in writing or via 
e-mail at the contact below. 
 
Written comments should be addressed to Housing & Community Development, 1501 E. St. Andrew Place, 1st Fl, 
Santa Ana, CA 92705, Attention: Mr. Craig Fee or e-mail craig.fee@occr.ocgov.com. All written comments received 
prior by 8/12 will be considered by Orange County. For further information email Craig Fee. 
 
  

 
This Notice will be published on the 211 website and the OCCR website under Housing & Community Development  
website on August 6, 2021 for 5 days.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:craig.fee@occr.ocgov.com.


AFVIT OF PUBLICATION 
 
 
 

 
I am a citizen of the U.S., over the age of 18, resident of Orange County and not a party to the action 
upon which publication is being made. 
My business address is  

1501 E. St. Andrews Place, Santa Ana, CA 92705.   I ordered publication of the attached notice.  
Said notice has been ordered to be published on the OCCR website under Housing & Community 
Development and on the 211 website on August 9, 2021  
 
 
I declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct.  Executed at  
Santa Ana, California on August 9, 2021. 
 
By:  Craig Fee________________ 
 (Print name) 
  
 
    __________________________________  
 
 

 


